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SERVICE DOGS FOR VETERANS  by: Paul Bernacchio

(Paul’s title is: Chief, Patient Services, Network 3 Prosthetics)

All certified guide dogs or service dogs are considered prosthetics by the VA for veterans. To be eligible a veteran has to successfully complete the training from a certified school with the dog. Then the veteran must contact their local prosthetics department and follow their instructions on how to register their animals. The VA will pay all veterinarian expenses needed for the health and well being of the dog. This includes annual checkups, heartworm pills, flea and tick applications (i.e. Frontline Top Spot) and surgery when needed. Do not get this confused with every day type of care such as grooming or bathing.

VISITING THE CHAPTERS

On the morning of October 22nd Enrique Sanchez, Stephen Matthews (our Regional National Service Officer) and myself will be heading north to visit the 3 chapters. Our faithful DAV volunteer driver Anthony Merolle will be assisting us again. The meeting of the Buffalo Chapter is the morning of the 23rd, The Syracuse Chapter on the morning of the 24th and the meeting of the Albany Chapter will be on the morning of the 25th. For more information contact your VIST coordinators. Hope to see you then!

ANNUITY AFTER THE DEATH OF A VETERAN  by: Gail Connell (Gail is with NYS Veterans Blind Annuity department.)

First, one must notify blind annuity as quickly as possible that way maybe we can stop the following check and therefore alleviate the problem of exchanging a check.   Then we will send the spouse an application with a pre addressed envelope, all they have to do is fill out the application, send a photocopy of death and marriage certificates along and as long as they still reside in New York and don't get remarried they should qualify. There is a toll free # and it will get them through to the closest veterans affairs office and then they  will notify me.  The # is 1-888-838-7697. 

Legislative Update  by: Rebecca Vinduska

(Rebecca is the Associate Director of Governmental Relations, BVA)
Concurrent Receipt

At press time, the Defense Authorization Bill containing the Concurrent Receipt provisions is being discussed in Conference Committee.  Many options are being considered.  

Mandatory Funding

The Veterans Health Care Funding Guarantee Act of 2002 (S. 2903 and H.R.5250) is gaining support from both the U.S. Senate and the House of Representatives.  This bill would introduce “Mandatory Funding” for the VA Health Care System, instead of the yearly struggle in the Appropriations Committee.  BVA adopted Resolution 28-02 at National Convention, in support of this bill.  Additional information about this issue can be found on the DAV website: www.dav.org 

CARES: Phase 3

The VA Capital Asset Realignment for Enhanced Services (CARES) Phase II has completed the first Step of the process to carry VA into the future.  The definition of market areas is complete and planning initiatives are being identified.  BVA continues work to ensure that the needs of an increasing visually impaired and blind veteran population will be included in any plans of the Department of Veterans Affairs.  

Medicare Vision Rehabilitation Services Act

S. 1967, the Medicare Vision Rehabilitation Services Act, provisions were not included in recently introduced Medicare legislation.  The National Vision Rehabilitation Cooperative, of which BVA is a member, continues to work tirelessly to assure that an amendment with provisions of S.1967 is introduced when the Medicare legislation comes to the Senate floor for debate. 

THE NEW YORK YANKEES HISTORY  by: Steve Matthews, NSO

(Steve is a Red Sox fan, but we do appreciate this article from him)

  What would become the most recognizable insignia in sports the interlocking "NY" made its first appearance on the uniforms of the New York Highlanders in 1909. The design was actually created in 1877 by Louis B. Tiffany for a medal to be given by the New York City Police Department to Officer John McDowell, the first NYC policeman shot in the line of duty. Perhaps because one of the club’s owners, Bill Devery, was a former NYC police chief, the design was adopted by the Highlanders. It first appeared on both the cap and on the jersey’s left sleeve, replacing the separated "N" and "Y" which had appeared on the left and right breast each season since 1903 with the exception of 1905. For that season only, the "N" and "Y" were merged side by side into a monogram on the left breast actually a forerunner of the now legendary emblem.

Why the Yankees?

When the American League moved the Baltimore Orioles to New York for the 1903 season, the club made its home at 168th Street and Broadway, one of the highest spots in Manhattan. The team would, therefore, be known as the "Highlanders" and their field "Hilltop Park." As early as 1905, however, the name "Yankees" began popping up in newspapers whose editors undoubtedly were searching for a shorter name for their headlines. By the time the franchise moved from decaying Hilltop Park to the Polo Grounds in 1913, it officially changed its name to the by then commonly-used 

"New York Yankees."

TEE TOURNAMENT 2002

Carl Luman, James Skuggevik and myself were the only three veterans attending the Ninth Annual TEE Tournament from New York. While there we, along with all the other 131 participants and all the volunteers, signed letters to request that the TEE Tournament become a National VA sponsored event. If you have the time please send a letter to The Honorable Anthony J. Principi, Department of Veterans Affairs, 810 Vermont Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20420. Use your own words in the letter and join us next year at the 10th Annual TEE Tournament.

Training, Exposure, Experience (TEE) Tournament

The TEE Golf Tournament began in 1994, to promote rehabilitation and instruct blind veterans in golf techniques. The Tournament demonstrates that there is a high quality of life to be enjoyed - even with a visual impairment. The TEE tournament is co-sponsored by the Department of Veterans Affairs and the Blinded Veterans Association. Support is also provided by community groups and veterans service organizations. "The Iowa City VA Medical Center considers it both an honor and a privilege to host the annual TEE Golf Tournament, and is very proud of the unique opportunities it provides to legally blind veterans. Our employees and volunteers are very dedicated and devoted to this event, and genuinely enjoy working with the Tee tournament participants - they are truly an inspiration. They are the epitome of strength and courage, and a dynamic example of how adversity can be turned into triumph. They are a true joy to be around!" Mike Owen, LISW Tee Tournament Coordinator Iowa City VA Medical Center Email: Michael.Owen2@med.va.gov

For more information on the Training Exposure Experience Golf Tournament for Blinded Veterans TEE Tournament:

http://web.icva.gov/public_affairs/tee.asp

TEE Tournament Schedule:

http://web.icva.gov/public_affairs/tee-schedule.asp

Activity Schedule for Teams:

http://web.icva.gov/public_affairs/tee-activity-schedule.asp

Applications will be mailed out for the 10th Annual TEE Tournament in April. For an application write to Michael Owen (002B), VA Medical Center, 601 Hwy 6 West, Iowa City, Iowa 52246 or call (319) 

338-0581 ask the operator to page for a call at pager 203, or use his e-mail address listed above. 

GOD BLESS AMERICA

